     
     
     
     
Subject:  NOTICE OF LAYOFF / REDUCTION OF HOURS

Dear      :

I regret to inform you that your employment as a        FORMDROPDOWN 
-Time Equivalent (FTE)       with this department is reduced by       FTE at the end of your work shift on      , because you are the least senior employee in this classification.  This reduction constitutes a layoff, in accordance with Civil Service Rule 11.1.  Your position will be reduced to a       FTE (      hrs per pay period) effective at the start of your work shift on      .  This action is necessary due to  FORMDROPDOWN 
. 
You may review the relevant seniority lists for your job classification by contacting       at      .  If you feel there is any discrepancy in seniority hours or status which affects the order of layoff, please contact       by      .

Civil Service Rule 11 outlines your rights and obligations related to layoff, and restoration.  For your convenience, a copy of Civil Service Rule 11 is enclosed. Please note that if you feel that an error has been made, or that Civil Service Rule 11 has not been properly applied, you may appeal the implementation of this layoff to the County's Civil Service Commission within ten regular County business days from the date of the receipt of this notice. The actual decision to eliminate positions and the layoff that results is not subject to appeal.
Since you have no previous regular employment in any other classification found in this department, you do not have displacement rights to any other position.

Your name will be placed on a Restoration List for       FTE for the classification of       in our department.  Should a       vacancy occur in our department that we intend to fill within two years from the date of layoff, you will be offered re-employment in accordance with the restoration provisions contained within Civil Service Rule 11.4.  

Your benefits may be impacted by your layoff.  Enclosed are several documents you may find useful regarding layoff. Since you are not being fully separated from employment, some of the information is not applicable, but contact numbers are listed should you wish to ask questions about how your benefits may be impacted.

You may be eligible for unemployment benefits as a result of layoff/reduction of hours. This determination will be made by the State.  You may obtain information and apply for benefits by calling the Employment Development Department at 1-800-300-5616 or by visiting their website at www.edd.ca.gov.

Again, I want to express my regret in taking this painful but necessary action.

Sincerely,

     
     
cc:
Personnel File


 FORMDROPDOWN 

Human Resources Department (Recruitment & Classification, Employee Relations, and Employee Benefits)


Auditor-Controller

Enclosures: 
Civil Service Rule 11



Summary of Benefits Upon Separation/Layoff



Layoff Mitigation Policy



Freename Information

